

For unto us a Child is Born. unto us a Son is Given.

CANNON'S PRAYER LETTER

December 2009

Dear Praying Friends, Supporters, and Relatives:

As we observe this Christmas season, let us not forget what the "heavenly host" said in the presence of the shepherds. "For unto you is born this day in the city of David a Savior which is Christ the Lord. ...And suddenly there was with the angel a multitude of the heavenly host praising God and saying, glory to God in the highest, and on earth, peace good will toward men."

Since our last prayer letter, our church has enjoyed many blessings. We thank you for praying for our annual Bible Conference that we hosted in October third. Eighty-eight people from the South Shore of Nova Scotia attended. We all were blessed and encouraged by a day of great preaching, good food, singing and fellowship. God blessed us in every way, even though many of our church ladies were sick and unable to help!

One of our many blessings is having two new five-year-olds attending Carolyn's Sunday School class. It is a bit of a challenge for her in that both of them have the same first name, Dakota, and that they never have been exposed to any teaching from God's Word.

Another blessing we are enjoying, is having four new adults begin attending our services regularly. Despite the fact that we have had flu in our area, we have seen our monthly nursing home service attendance increase. We praise our Lord Jesus Christ for all of these His blessings.

Carolyn and I look forward to sharing with some of you more of our blessings when we are on furlough from June through September 2010. If any pastors need to contact us for a meeting, you may do so by email. Our email address is cannonyap@yahoo.com or by phone at 1-902-682-3311.

Thank you for giving us the privilege of being a part of your missions family and sharing the Gospel of Jesus Christ with the people here in rural Queens County, Nova Scotia. Our prayer is that the People here will hear the Gospel and receive Jesus Christ as their personal Savior. May each one of you enjoy a wonderful Christmas and a blessed New Year.

Your missionaries in Nova Scotia,

Joe and Carolyn Cannon